
 

Comment Writing for the Department of Education’s 
Proposed Rule 

 

How to Submit a Comment  
Changes from the One Big Beautiful Bill, including borrowing caps, elimination of Grad 
PLUS loans and changes to repayment programs are now law. The Department of 
Education (DOE) will be establishing two committees for the rulemaking process to begin 
implementing these changes. ASDA encourages members to submit their own comments 
from a dental student perspective. Comments are due August 28. 

1. Click here and ensure you are viewing Docket ED-2025-OPE-0151.  

a.  
2. After reading through the docket, press the “Comment” button at the top left hand 

of your screen.  
a. Optional: Read through the “Commenter’s Checklist” on the comment page.  

3. Draft your comment. 
4. Select a category for your comment.  

a. No file can exceed 10MB.  
5. Follow the remaining prompts.  
6. Press the “submit comment” button at the bottom of the page.  

https://www.regulations.gov/document/ED-2025-OPE-0151-0001


 
 

Brainstorming Topics 
If you need ideas for your comments, consider using the topics below to generate ideas. 

• As new payment programs roll out, it is critical for borrowers to create a smooth 
transition with limited disruptions to payments, especially to students pursuing 
Public Service Loan Forgiveness programs.  

• Students pursuing degrees in healthcare deserve a seat at the table for the 
Reimagining and Improving Student Loan Education (RISE) Committee, which will 
consider rules related to federal student loan programs.  

*The topics above are meant only to help members generate ideas. There are no required 
talking points for comments.    
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